
 
 
 

Minutes 
 

NORTH HAMPTON PLANNING BOARD 
Special Work Session 

Tuesday, March 1, 2005 
 

                           Page 1 of 2 
 

 

 

These minutes were prepared as a reasonable summary of the essential content of this meeting, 
not as a transcription.  An audio recording of the meeting is available in the Town Office.  In the 
event that a question arises about verbatim comments, it can be answered by listening to the 
recording. 
 
 
Present:  (1) Phil Wilson, Chair; (2) Shep Kroner, Vice Chair; (3) Ron Todd; (4) Joseph Arena; 
(5) Craig Salomon, (6) Jon Rineman, Selectperson Representative, (7) Laurel Pohl seated for 
Judy Day. 
Alternates Present:  Beth Church 
Members Absent: (1) Judy Day 
In Attendance:  (1) Jill Robinson, Circuit Rider/RPC,  (2) Krystina Deren Arrain, Recording 
Secretary / Planning & Zoning Administrator 
 
Mr. Kroner convened the meeting at 6:37 PM. 
Mr. Rineman arrived at 6:50 PM. 
 
Review of Minutes 
 
February 1, 2005 Minutes 
The Board reviewed the minutes and made edits as necessary.  The process had not been 
completed when the time for the regularly scheduled meeting approached. 
 
Mr. Wilson moved and Dr. Arena seconded the motion to recess the meeting until the end 
of the regular session. 
The vote was unanimous (7-0). 
 
The meeting recessed at 7:10 PM. 
The meeting reconvened at 9:45 PM. 
 
Dr. Arena moved and Mr. Wilson seconded the motion to approve the February 1, 2005 
meeting minutes as amended. 
The vote was 5-0-2 with Mr. Rineman and Ms. Pohl abstaining because they had not attended 
the meeting. 
 
Mr. Wilson noted that this meeting was the last for Ms. Church as an alternate.  He thanked her 
for her efforts and contribution for himself and for all the members of the Board.  Mr. Wilson 
remarked that this occasion was Mr. Todd’s last meeting.  He thanked him for his extraordinary 
effort and his contributions to the Board and ARC.  Dr. Arena added that he appreciated Mr. 
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Todd’s contributions and supported Mr. Wilson’s comments as well.  Dr. Arena hoped that Mr. 
Todd would remain as an alternate.  Mr. Kroner added his compliments.  All members of the 
Board were in agreement with the comments made by Messrs. Wilson, Arena and Kroner.  Mr. 
Todd thanked the seated members of the Board and those not present for the pleasure of working 
with them during his tenure. 
 
Adjournment 
 
Mr. Wilson moved and Mr. Salomon seconded the motion to adjourn at 10 PM. 
The vote was unanimous (7-0). 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Krystina Deren Arrain 
Recording Secretary / Planning & Zoning Administrator 


